October 8, 2013
Dear Families,

Today the students completed the day one reading section of the MEAP.  Please congratulate them.  They appeared to work carefully and were incredibly well mannered!
If they tell you about the high school student’s broadcasting assignment, it is posted at:  http://mrswalcott.weebly.com  with most of the other items for our classroom learning.

Your children did an awesome job on their math fraction test.  The mean score for the class was 100%.  I know I totally skewed the statistics with all the bonus scoring.  However, I want to promote the necessary study skills for success:  using the review as a study guide, perseverance, working carefully...  Fortunately it’s a luxury at this level I can give our students!  Most students need to be writing down each step, even if they do it “in their head,” because most mistakes they made were due to simple calculations errors because they attempted to combine so many steps at once.  So, PLEASE help by making sure they show their work on their homework this week.  You are the most powerful influence on your child until adulthood!  These habits will transfer well as we have begun adding and subtracting decimals.  
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Ask your child what their homework:  Go to bed early and get up early without being grumpy and Reading Time.  Students should be spending 50 minutes a day working on homework at this level.  Reading fills in to round out those 50 minutes five days a week.  Students also have a Book It pizza calendar with a measly 20 minute reading requirement as an option.  If your child chose to take it returning it is optional, but reading every day is not optional.  So, all the pizza lovers have one!

Yesterday our class finished up our genre study during reading instruction.   Now they will be applying these skills daily as they read and respond in their reading notebooks at school.  I am sure you’ll want to ask your child about it often.

Agenda Reminder:  After your child shows their agenda AND tells you about their learning, please initial it.  You can write notes in the agenda about pick up schedule on the day it occurs if it is different than usual.  These agendas are an organizing tool for your child that is an essential life skill. 
Way to go families on the 5th grade Goodies fundraiser.  You have really cut your costs.  Our class total earnings are approximately $1200 which will help you out greatly with the upcoming costs!!!

Chuck E. Cheese also sent a check this week for $200 which will help lower everyone’s cost by a couple dollars.

Today your child should have given you a yellow conference request time sheet!  Please have your child return it if you have a time preference.
Please continue to save recyclables like paper, ink cartridges and the other many items listed on our classroom site.  Last week I was able to pick up the DVDs that we will give to your child at the end of the year because of ink cartridge recycling.  If you purchase anything at Staples you can help out even more by giving the credit to us with the office phone number and my name!

Enjoy the week!
Sincerely,

Patti Walcott

pwalcott@zps.org
office 748-3375

voicemail 748.4777x2719
